

## **DAVID PICCINI, MPP**

Northumberland - Peterborough South

Toronto Office: 400University Avenue, 14th Floor Toronto, ONM7A 1T7 Constituency Office: 117 Peter Street Port Hope, ON L1A1C5

Tel 416-326-7600

Tel: 905-372-4000

Monday, November 13, 2023

Ron Kerr, Chair of the Cobourg Police Service Board Paul VandeGraaf, Chief of Police, Cobourg Police Service 107 King Street West Cobourg, ON K9A 2M4

Dear Police Service Board Chair Kerr; and, Ron 3 Paul,

Police Chief VandeGraaf

Thank you both for your ongoing service to the Town of Cobourg. Chief VandeGraaf, I very much appreciated our conversation last week and the time you took to speak with me about ongoing policing challenges in our town and the work you and the service are doing.

As always, I am grateful for the dedicated work of the men and women of the Cobourg Police Service. This work is never easy, and especially challenging in today's times. Thank you.

I am writing to you today to request a detailed incident report at the former Brookside Youth Detention Centre site, at 390 King Street East in Cobourg, since establishment in early September. I understand and respect privacy laws so am requesting as much as you are able to share.

Thank you very much.

Regards, David

David Piccini

Member of Provincial Parliament

Northumberland - Peterborough South